GRINSHILL PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 

MONDAY 3RD NOVEMBER, 7pm. 

Grinshill Village Hall, Grinshill

PRESENT:  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft, Cllr. Mr R Taylor, Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr, Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall, Cllr. Mr. Kevin Brazier, Cllr. Mrs Suzanne Smith.  Shropshire Councillor Mr. Simon Jones, Shropshire Council Sue Thomas.  Mr. James Handley, Mr. Paul Jones.  Clerk:  Mrs Jane Whittaker.

14.97
Welcome:  Cllr. Mr Tom Wycherley welcomed everyone to the meeting noting that James Handley would only be present for a short time, and was interested in becoming a Parish Councillor for the vacancy that had arisen.  
· Parish Councillor Vacancy: Mr. James Handley gave a brief resume of his career and local achievements to the councillors.  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley thanked him for attending the meeting.
· Sue Thomas, Shropshire Council:  Parish Plan and Place Plan: Following on from the Planning meeting held 22nd September, with Adrian Cooper.  It had been decided that a questionnaire would be available to councillors for discussion this evening.  Sue Thomas went through the Place Plan and options.  Grinshill’s content is held within The Wem Place Plan.  Although the Place Plan is reviewed annually more emphasis is being placed on what Parish Councils want. In view of Grinshill looking to refresh the Parish Plan and perhaps utilise the Cil options there could be some possibility of development.  With this in mind the questionnaire had been formed.  This had previously been circulated a discussion took place.  Some councillors felt that the actions points in the Parish Plan had not been noted, and that a more rounded content was needed.   After further discussion it was decided that a sub committee would be formed:  Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley, Cllr. Mr M Roocroft, Sue Thomas and the clerk.  Sue Thomas would take on board  the new areas for questions and let the clerk have a copy in due course.  When the revised questionnaire was received, the clerk would organise a meeting.  It was noted that the Place Plan is due to be returned to Shropshire Council at the beginning of January 2015, Sue Thomas had stated that  there could be an extension. 
 The order of the format would be questionnaire to be sent out prior to Christmas, a public consultation event, early January 2015 and then data analysis after, with delivery of the refreshed Parish Plan and Place Plan as early as possible in 2015.   Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley thanked Sue Thomas for attending.
14.98
To receive declarations of Interest from Members of the Council.  Cllr. Mr. A Burr declared an interest on item 10 planning application 14/04322/FUL.  Cllr. Mr. M Roocroft also declared an interest in item 10, planning application 14/02541/OUT.  Cllr Mr. T Wycherley on item 9, Donation to All Saints Church.
14.99
To receive apologies for absence and the necessary approval: LAC Richard Hill, RAF Shawbury had sent his apologies.  This was noted.
14.100
RAF Shawbury Community Relations – LAC Richard Hill.  No report.

14.101
To approve minutes of the Parish Council meeting Monday 1st September 2014.  Cllr. Mr Kevin Brazier proposed the minutes as a true and accurate record.  Cllr. Mr. Frank Aspinwall seconded.  All councillors agreed.  Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley duly signed the minutes as a true and accurate record.

14.102
Matters arising not on the agenda – None.
14.103
Co-option of Parish Councillor:

· James Handley – see minutes reference 14.97
· Paul Jones -   Mr. Jones gave a brief synopsis of his career and achievements whilst noting that he was a long standing resident of Grinshill.  
Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley thanked Mr. Jones for attending.  After both candidates had left the Councillors voted using a secret ballot.   It was noted that both candidates were strong contenders, with different qualities that would be beneficial to the Parish Council.  Votes were handed to Shropshire Councillor Mr. Simon Jones who opened and noted down the result which he handed to the clerk.  4 votes for Paul Jones.  3 votes for James Handley.   Therefore the clerk will write to both candidates with their outcome.  Paul Jones will be invited to the next meeting for co option onto the Parish Council duly completing the Declaration on Interest, Acceptance declaration and Code of Conduct.

14.104
Website for community:  Stuart Farmer and Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft.  Cllr. Mr. M Roocroft noted that Stuart Farmer was unable to make the meeting.  He has some concerns over the business element of the website.  A discussion took place over donations or charges for business users.  The clerk will put an item in the newsletter noting that businesses could use the website site for a small fee or donation.  The results will be sent to Cllr. Mr Mike Roocroft.  It was also noted that some website’s provide a bursary to the web master.  Therefore it was agreed to put some costs in the precept budget towards the up keep of the website.
14.105
Financial Matters:

· Balances for information only:  The clerk circulated the bank reconciliation which stands at £4878.24.
· Outstanding accounts:-

	Date
	Recipient
	Purpose
	Amount
	Cheque No

	1.11.14
	Jane Whittaker
	Clerk salary
	£311.14
	100509

	1.11.14
	Steve France
	Printing of Village Design Statement
	£242.00
	100510

	1.11.14
	Salc
	Planning Training T Wycherley 12.9.14
	£20.00
	100511


Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley proposed the cheques as correct.  Cllr. Mr. A Burr seconded.  All councillors agreed.  Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley and Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall duly signed the cheques.
· Budget for precept:  This had previously been circulated.  The clerk went through the figures.  Cllr. Mr  A Burr proposed the precept be set at £3000.00.  This was seconded by Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley all councillors agreed.  
· Memorial Bench for Cllr. Mrs Jane Lillistone: It was noted that a cost had been put in the budget for a memorial bench for Cllr. Mrs Jane Lillistone of £900.00.  Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley will liaise with Rob Smith on a location and correct type of seat.  This was agreed by all councillors.
· Donation to Clive Parish Council: A one off donation to Clive Parish Council for the Clive Playing Field was discussed. Shropshire Councillor Mr. Simon Jones reported that a loan had been sorted out for the full amount although there were still smaller items that were needed ie gates/benches etc.  Therefore it was agreed that a donation of £1000.00 be made to the Clive Parish Council.  This will be put on the next agenda.
· Donations to the church and Village Hall and newsletter were deferred until the next meeting.

14.106
Planning:
· 14/02541/OUT.  Dunsmore, Grinshill.  Outline permission for erection of a detached open market residential dwelling.  Including the creation of replacement access to serve Dunsmore and replacement detached garage.  Site meeting 30.6.14.  At the initial site meeting Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley declared an interest.    Applicant:  Mr. Michael Roocroft.  – Application withdrawn.  

· 14/04084/FUL Broadfield Cottage, 58 The Hill, Grinshill.  Erection of detached open fronted double garage with workshop.  Site Meeting 11.10.14.   Applicant:  Mr Trow.  Permission granted 4.11.14
· 14/04322/FUL Erection of dwelling, formation of vehicular access and installation of septic tank.  South of Stone Grange.  Applicant: Mr. A Burr.  Site Meeting 25.10.14. Awaiting decision.  The comment from Grinshill Parish Council was deferred until this evening due to no quorum at the site meeting.  Councillors present voted in favour of the application with 1 abstention.  Comments made were the application falls inside the boundary of a Grade 2 listed building, although  it was noted that certain planning permissions had been granted on the proposed site.  Paragraph 55 on the NPPF states that the design has to be of a high specification and standard.  These were noted on the application. Councillors questioned the need for 10/12 car parking spaces. A bund is already in place on the boundary to the site. It was also noted that the proposed application falls outside the development boundary for Grinshill. At the initial site meeting Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley declared an interest.  Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley subsequently withdraw his declaration of interest in the planning application..
14.107 Planning Meeting 22nd September 2014.  Circulation of Questionnaire. See minute reference 14.97.

14.108
Highways

· Trees down were still a problem on the Acton Reynald side of Hill.  This was marked on the plan along with a possible garden boundary problem at Cronk Hill which has come to light.  These will be sent to Tim Perkins at Balfours.
· Bernard Jones email:   This was read out regarding concerns firstly about the box that has appeared on High Street.  After discussion it was reported that it was the Broadband Box.  The Council have statutory powers and do not have to consult the Parish Council.  The colour is uniform, the box is a standard size.   Mr. Jones is also concerned about speeding along the road and felt that speed humps should be looked at.  Shropshire Council Mr Simon Jones reported that street lightening is required for humps.
· Curbs at Dunsmore:  Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft stated that a problem had been reported on tyres busting on high curbs adjacent to his property.  The council had been and sorted the problem and lowered the curbs.
· Salt Bin Signs:  Cllr. Mr. A Burr stated he would look into this.
14.109 
Meetings to attend/attended:

· LJC Meeting:  20th November 2014, Edinburgh House, Wem.  Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley to attend.
· RAF Shawbury Noise Liaison Meeting 14th October 2014.  No report.  Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall unable to attend.   A new representative is required alongside Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall it was decided to defer the new representative until the co option had taken place for the new councillor.  Next Noise Meeting is January 2015.
14.110
Grinshill Village Hall Management Committee:  Cllr. Mrs S Smith reported that following the advert for help with chairman and treasurer positions, residents had come forward and a meeting had been set for 6th November 2014.  She also reported that the Church  Warden was also in need of help in sweeping leaves from the path up to the church on Saturdays.
14.111
Correspondence:  This will be circulated in the usual way.

14.112
Parish Matters: None

14.113
Date of next meeting:  Monday 5th January 2015

Monday 2nd March 2015

Monday 4th May 2015

Monday 6th July 2015

Monday 7th September 2015

Monday 2nd November 2015

Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 9.15pm.

Jane Whittaker

Ivy House Farm, Weston under Redcastle, Shrewsbury, Shropshire SY4 5XA

Tel 01939 200637 Email: knowlesmere@gmail.com
